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Bill would help stop alien species from invading Great Lakes

By JIm Morris Staff Writer

Dayton Daily News

Congress has been passing the buck on the Great Lakes long enough.

For the past few years, legislation has been introduced to try to clean up the lakes and protect them from invasive species. Each year, however, the bills have died before coming up for a vote.

What's the problem? More than likely the problem is members of Congress have never tried to catch a perch or smallmouth bass on Lake Erie, only to reel up a round goby or a clump of zebra mussels instead.

Or, even more likely, they are listening to shipping industry lobbyists instead of supporters of the lakes.

The latest attempt to get comprehensive legislation to protect the Great Lakes from invasive species is now in front of the lawmakers in the form of Senate Bill 725, also known as the National Aquatic Invasive Species Act.

The bill attacks the problem on three fronts:

• Controlling the dumping of ballast water from ocean-going ships.

• Stopping Asian carp with the electric barrier on the Chicago Sanitary and Ship Canal.

• The importation and trade of any aquatic invasive species.

"Asian carp, zebra mussels, round goby and other aquatic invasive species are a serious threat to the long-term health of the Great Lakes," said Sen. Carl Levin, D-Mich., one of the bill's sponsors. "It is critical that we act now ... and help keep our lakes safe from invaders."

In the House, Rep. Jim Oberstar, D-Minn., is preparing a similar bill.

"We know that we have to prevent future zebra mussel type invasions," Oberstar said. "I'm at an end of patience with studies. We need an action plan preventing against the next generation of invasive species that's going to further devastate our Great Lakes waters."

According to the National Wildlife Federation: "At least 183 non-native species have been identified in the Great Lakes, and one new species is discovered in the lakes every 28 weeks from a variety of vectors."

Perhaps the feeling of environmentalists all over the Midwest was expressed by Sandy Bihn, waterkeeper for the Western Lake Erie Association: "It's time to slam the door on invasive species. We have the science and we have the solutions. It is now time to put them to work for us by passing comprehensive federal legislation."

